Lincoln Pond Association

Minutes of Annual Meeting

August 21, 2004

The meeting was called to order at about 6:10 by Steve Muller, Association president.  

Minutes:  The minutes of last year’s meeting were read by the secretary, Deborah Maxwell.  A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the minutes.
Treasurer’s Report:  Mike Ida gave the treasurer’s report. The current balance on 8/21/2004 was $1126.84.  A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the report.

Mailing Minutes and Dues:  A suggestion was made to send out the minutes of the meeting and include a dues tear off.   A discussion ensued on whether we should continue to collect dues given the amount of money in the treasury.  One recommendation was that the directors should meet more often to plan activities. Also the minutes will communicate to pond residents the association’s activities. A motion was made, seconded and carried to send out minutes, a dues tear off and an address form to all pond residents.

Roads: After much discussion as the condition of the roads is a chronic problem, a proposal was made that residents along each road ought to form their own committee.  Each committee should select a contact person.  Whenever possible the association would assist the separate committees, for example helping pressure the county to provide fill.  The many efforts individuals have made on their own were commended.  In order to get people involved road committee members need to go door to door to all residents on their road.  Jim Madelone volunteered to be the contact for the Lower Pond Way.  Pat Ellsworth is already organizing Twin Brooks Road.  A motion was made, seconded and passed that residents living along each road form their own committee and select a spokesperson to report to the association and coordinate with the other committees.

Adopt-A-Highway: Steve thanked those who showed up in the rain. He reported that the county would not provide bags for the cleanup, evidently on the advice of the county attorney.  However, other counties do provide bags and the state also provides bags for its roads.  Also, there will be a charge to pick up the trash.  Steve spoke to Noel Merrihew and Tom Scozzafava about the shock inmates picking up the trash.  The inmates are no longer allowed to do so by the state as it is “too dangerous.”  The Valley News and the Times of Ti are going to run an article on the condition of the road litter and the Adopt-A-Highway Program.  Whitney Jackson will be coming to take pictures of our cleanup day and get information for the article.  The cleanup was rescheduled for August 28th at 9 am with a rain date scheduled for August 29.  Signs will be put up and a light breakfast will be provided by the association.

Milfoil: There will be one more release of moths in October, paid for by Cornell. There has been some success in the areas of the release.  People reported that other areas of the pond are much worse.   For some reason the moths are not spreading beyond the release area as they have in other lakes.  One theory is the pan fish are eating them.  Stocking the pond with larger fish might help this situation.  Someone suggested that there was more boat traffic last year so that might have spread the milfoil.  It was reported that the pond is still stocked with Tiger Muskies each spring.  A more detailed and accurate report will be obtained from Anita Demming.  

CSLAP: Jim Manell attended the CSLAP meeting again this past spring and gave a report.  In general Lincoln Pond is in good shape and typical of healthy Adirondack lakes.  Jim has been collecting the information and sending it in.  We should get a report back next July. Volunteers are welcome to accompany him.  It was suggested that the report and information about volunteering be put on the Lincoln pond Website.  A motion was made, seconded, and carried to reimburse Jim the $200 cost for attending the meeting.

Fishing Report: Ted Konis said it was the best in 50 years this past June – big Bass, Pike.  Steve said the feedback at his garage was also that fishing was the best in years.  

DEC Presence on the Lake: Many members have observed an increased presence of DEC patrols on the lake.  A motion was made, seconded, and passed that the Association write a letter thanking the DEC for their increased support and vigilance.

WEB Page: A motion was made seconded and passed that Gerry Zahavi be the web page administrator.  He asked for guidelines as to what should be included. Responses included:  Meeting minutes, Treasurer’s report, CSLAP Reports, Announcements from the association, Personal items for sale by association members only.  Concerns were raised about security if a list of members was put on the web page.  Instead it was suggested that the web page administrator set up an e-mail account for members on Yahoo.  People would submit their e-mail to the administrator who would then give them access.

Lake Level: A discussion about lowering the pond level included conflicting needs of some to access the lake and others who want the pond lowered to do work.  Last year the lowering was delayed from Labor Day until mid September.  All agreed the gates should not be closed in the spring until the ice is out.  There is an agreement between the Pond Association and DEC concerning the dates to be followed.  Steve will look for a copy of the agreement.  A motion was made, seconded, and passed that the lake lowering should be delayed until the end of September.

Taxes: Many members expressed a concern that Pond Residents pay high taxes for few services.  Steve proposed that the only way to be effective on this issue is to speak as a group.  WE need to find out if there is equity between Pond residents and E-town residents.  A motion was made, seconded and passed that up to $300 be used for an attorney to research tax issue and advise the Association if we have just cause for a legal action.  The board of directors will set up a committee to follow up on this issue.  Mike Ida volunteered to be part of this committee.  Association records need to be searched for a previous class action suit over taxes. (30+ years ago)  Complaints about lack of services for our taxes included:  weeds along the road especially just before and after the causeway and guardrails along the causeway being unsafe.  A leter will be sent to the county putting the Association on record about this safety issue.

Elections: 
Directors:  The terms of Jim Madelone and Jim Manell expired this year.  They were willing to continue serving and no other nominations were offered so they will serve another two years.
President:  Steve Muller wished to resign as president due to time limitations.  No one was willing to take on the responsibility, so Steve agreed to continue serving until a new president is found.  Suggestions included putting a request for a president on the web site and possibly changing the by-laws to have a president and vice-president to share the work.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 pm.  

